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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 

 

In the Matter of Timber Creek Sewer 

Company for a Certificates of 

Convenience and Necessity Authorizing 

it to Construct, Install, Own, Operate, 

Maintain, Control and Manage a Sewer 

System in Clay County, Missouri as an 

expansion of its Existing Certificated 

Areas. 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

 

 

 

 

File No. SA-2019-0006 

 

TIMBER CREEK RESPONSE TO ORDER 

 
 COMES NOW Timber Creek Sewer Company (Timber Creek), and, in response to the 

Order Directing Notice and Setting Dates for Submission of Intervention Requests and Staff 

Recommendation (Order), states as follows to the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(Commission): 

1. On July 11, 2018, the Commission issued its Order that, among other things, 

directed that “Timber Creek Sewer Company shall file suggestions on how to provide notice to 

the customers affected by the proposed transaction.” 

2. Star Development Company (identified in Appendix 3 to the Application) is the 

owner of the area for which Timber Creek seeks a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity.  It 

is therefore the only entity at this point that may be affected by the proposed transaction.  

Accordingly, Timber Creek would suggest that it provide written notice to Star Development 

Company of the filing of this Application.  After doing so, Timber Creek would propose to file 

Notice of such communication in this File.   

WHEREFORE, Timber Creek respectfully requests that he Commission consider this  
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document to comply with the Commission’s Order. 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

BRYDON, SWEARENGEN & ENGLAND P.C. 

        

        By: 

__ _________ 

Dean L. Cooper  Mo. Bar 36592 

BRYDON, SWEARENGEN & ENGLAND P.C. 

312 East Capitol Avenue 

P.O. Box 456 

Jefferson City, MO 65102-0456 

Telephone: (573) 635-7166 

dcooper@brydonlaw.com  

 

ATTORNEYS FOR TIMBER CREEK SEWER 

COMPANY 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I do hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document has been sent 

by electronic mail this 11th day of July, 2018, to: 

 
General Counsel’s Office Office of the Public Counsel  

Missouri Public Service Commission Office of the Public Counsel 

staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov  opcservice@ded.mo.gov 

   

 

 

__ _____ 


